# ST. MATTHEW MEN'S CLUB

# 130 ST. MATTHEW ST. GREEN BAY, WI 54301 (920) 435-6811 FAX (920) 435-0065 Minutes - St. Matthew Men's Club February 06, 2025

President Greg Simonson called our meeting to order at 7:05pm. There were about 26 in attendance. Vice President Steve Lealou opened with a very sincere prayer.

Treasurer Bob Olson reported a balance of \$18,486.41in the Men's Club fund and \$3,333.83 in the Dick Van Memorial fund. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurer's summary. Motion carried. A motion was made and seconded to approve the January minutes. Motion carried.

#### **Announcements:**

a. **Communications:** Nothing to report.

#### **New Business:**

**a.** <u>Wild Ones:</u> Mark Dorvinen shared a flyer from Wild Ones Organization regarding grants available purchase plants native to Wisconsin. He suggested having the Men's Club apply for a grant for up to \$500 and plant the plants around St. Matthew. A motion was made to table this discussion to next year after Mark has a chance to discuss with the Parish and get their approval for this. Motion was seconded and approved.

#### Discussion:

**a.** <u>Freezer Removal:</u> One member has a nephew that would like the large one, one member has a co-worker that's also interested in one. Motion was made and seconded for the nephew to get the large one and the co-worker to take the smaller one if they want it. The requirement is they have to hall them away on their own.

### b. Charity Chicken Dinner:

- i. <u>Ticket Sales:</u> As of the meeting there were approximately 130 sold.
- **ii. Auction/Raffle:** Jason Karbon is coordinating these. He reported that some nice items had already been donated but could use more.
- **Volunteers:** Some are still needed. It's imperative to have members step up and volunteer to make this a successful event. Sign-up sheets are available now and will be available after all Masses.

#### Open Floor:

- a. Parish Summer Kickoff (Picnic): A motion was made and seconded to approve the Men's Club manning the beer tent for this year's event.
- b. Dick Van Memorial Grill: Professional Fabrication is working on plans and a cost proposal to construct a custom wood-burning grill like the one used for past Parish Picnics. More to come.

Having no further business to tend to, a motion was made, seconded and approved to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:38pm.

Respectfully submitted, Doug Hutchison Secretary

## **Upcoming Events:**

Next Meeting: April 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2025, 7pm in the Church Gathering Space